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12 December 2024 

Stephen Barry 

Planning Director 

Independent Planning Comission 

 

Att: Bradley James 

Dear Brad 

FIVE WAYS CROWS NEST MIXED USE DEVELOPMENT (SSD-66826207) – 
QUESTION ON NOTICE AND REQUEST FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 

I refer to your letter dated 10 December 2024 regarding a question taken on notice during the stakeholder 

meeting and a request for further information by the Independent Planning Commission (Commission). 

On behalf of the applicant, I am pleased to advise as follows. 

Question on notice 

1. Section 6.2.5.1 of the EIS states that consideration would be given to onsite battery storage. Please 

confirm if on site battery storage is proposed to be included in the development. 

Response:  The provision of onsite battery storage is being considered by the applicant; however, it 

should be noted that it is not relied upon by the proposed development.  The Commission would have 

already seen that the proposal exceeds the energy reduction targets prescribed by State Environmental 

Planning Policy (Sustainable Buildings) 2022 via a range of measures that are identified in the BASIX 

certificate number 1738270M_02.  Onsite battery storage is not included in the energy reduction 

calculation and would be supplementary to the commitments already nominated in the BASIX 

certificate, should it be included in the post approval detailed mechanical and electrical design. 

Requests for further information 

2. Please confirm if the Heritage Impact Statement (HIS) was based on a 16 storey or 22 storey building 

as per the plans relied upon in the HIS (Turner, 7/3/24). 

Response: The authors of the HIS and the supplementary heritage memo (Appendix 28 to the 

amended application) have confirmed that both assessments were based on the 22-storey building 

shown in revision I of the architectural plans dated 7.3.24 and revision K dated 21.3.24 being the final 

plans that were submitted with the application. 

3. The Commission notes that Figure 52 of the HIS shows that the Site contains areas of high 

archaeological potential. Please provide details on how these areas have been considered and will be 

managed to mitigate heritage impacts. 

Response:  The archaeological potential of these areas is described in Table 5 of the HIS.  In 

summary: 

• There is low-nil potential for archaeological resources to occur dating to Phase 1.  Evidence of land 

clearance would have been removed by the construction and redevelopment of buildings during 

subsequent phases. 






